NGAUS Constituency: 100% Membership plus Retiree and Junior Officer Active Support



Major General William J. McCaddin Virginia National Guard National Guard Association of the United States

Tn his welcoming remarks to the delegates and guests at the opening of the 100th General Conference of NGAUS, the Hon. James F. Conway. Mayor of St. Louis, noted that the founding meeting of the Association in 1879 had come at a crucial time in U.S. history.

"Only two years before, we had experienced the Great Railroad Workers' Strike and what later became the first general workers' strike across the nation ... Those were difficult times, and the militia of various States were called upon to keep order in our nation's largest

It was a grim reminder of the serious purpose which influenced the founding of NGAUS and the continuing role for the National Guard in peacetime as well as for possible federal service in time of

But as we look to the future, we proceed on a course unimpeded by some of the obstacles encountered by the founders. We do not have any sectional or regional differences in the Guard. We do not have any divisive wounds to heal as in the aftermath of the Civil War. We do not have to "sell ourselves" to an array of doubting Thomases.

The 100th General Conference, which will be fully reported to the membership in the December issue of NATIONAL GUARD magazine, offered ample evidence of the cooperative relationships which we enjoy with the Congress and with both the civilian and uniformed leadership of the Army and Air Force.

We have achieved some things which the founders of 1878 and 1879 would find hard to believe.

But if there is anything we have

learned from the lessons of the past, it is to be ready to anticipate the needs of the future. The requirement for anticipation is very much on my mind in assuming the presidency of the National Guard Association of the United States.

The National Guard has never been a static institution. We have never confused stability with standing pat. Because we are at once military and at the same time a slice of civilian society we are a reflection of that society.

The last quarter of the 20th century appears to be destined to be recorded for posterity as an era of accelerated movement and change. We complain about the dislocation, the reorganizing, the regrouping but we seem to thrive on it!

In the months ahead it will be my role, as president of NGAUS, to help carry out the program and the policies which the Association develops from the results of the 100th General Conference and the direction of the Executive Council.

It is my intention, in the best tradition of past NGAUS presidents, to do my best to represent the national interests of the National Guard.

This means the continuing determination to look at the National Guard as a community of interests. These interests include a spectrum ranging from young people just coming into the system and setting out on their military careers in the Guard, to the great but largely untapped pool of retirees and former officers of the Guard who surely must represent one of the most dedicated "alumni associations" in the entire world.

During the months ahead we will

be seeking new ways and casting out our lines for innovative ideas to increase both junior officer and retiree participation in the affairs of the NGAUS.

Earlier, the fact was mentioned that we do not, any longer, have to "sell ourselves" to Washington officialdom. Lest this be considered a mark of complacency it should be made quite clear that we understand certain things which we regard as guiding principles. We feel required to share them with you.

The National Guard today is an essential part of the State and national security system. This was highlighted by Mayor Conway of St. Louis when he noted, during his speech that, "Now ... 100 years later . . . we still find ourselves needing the National Guard."

We are indelibly a part of the U.S. system for peace and security. U.S. war plans confirm this. The public utterances of the nation's governors add further reaffirmation.

But we are under no illusion as to the continuing and even increasing need for our Association to play its vital role in legislative and information matters.

Since the voice of an Association hinges, to a great extent, on its demonstrated ability to represent a given constituency, it appears more important than ever that NGAUS has the support of every officer and warrant officer in the National Guard. Toward this end, the goal of 100% membership among those qualified to be members, is something we regard as an essential ingredient for success as we move out into our Second Century of service and dedication.

1878



1978

NATIONAL GUARD ASSOCIATION OF THE UNITED STATES

PRESIDENT

Maj Gen William J. McCaddin, Virginia

Immediate Past President

Maj Gen Richard A. Miller, Oregon

Vice President

Maj Gen Edward R. Fry, Kansas

Brig Gen Leo C. Goodrich, Minnesota

Maj Gen Francis J. Higgins, New York

Executive Vice President Maj Gen Francis S. Greenlief (ret)

Executive Council

Area I (CT, ME, MA, NH, NJ, NY, RI, VT) Maj Gen Paul R. Day (ME) Maj Gen Nicholas J. Del Torto (MA) Col Donald E. Joy Jr. (CT)

Area II (DE, DC, KY, MD, NC, OH, PA, VA, WV) Maj Gen William E. Ingram (NC) Maj Gen Fletcher C. Booker (PA) Brig Gen William W. Spruance (DE)

Area III (AL, FL, GA, PR, SC, TN, VI) Maj Gen Billy M. Jones (GA) Brig Gen Frank M. Parham Jr. (FL) Brig Gen Grady L. Patterson Jr. (SC)

Area IV (AR, KS, LA, MS, MO, OK, TX) Col Joe A. Caple (AR) Maj Gen O'Neil J. Daigle Jr. (LA) Lt Col J. Tipton Lewis (MS)

Area V (IL, IN, IA, MI, MN, ND, NE, SD, WI) Brig Gen Hugh M. Simonson (WI) Col William E. Doris (IL) Col Alexander P. MacDonald (ND)

Area VI (AK, AZ, CA, CO, HI, ID, MT, NV, NM, OR, UT, WA, WY) Col Jack R. Brasher (AZ)

Maj Gen Floyd L. Edsall (NV) Maj Gen Thomas K. Turnage (CA)

THE NATIONAL GUARD MAGAZINE is published monthly, by the National Guard Association of the United States, with editorial and advertising offices at One Massachusetts Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20001. Telephone (202) 789-0031. Second class postage paid at Washington, D.C., and at additional mailing offices. Copyright 1978 by the National Guard Association of the U.S. All rights reserved. All members of the NGAUS receive Na-TIONAL GUARD. Nonmember subscriptions: \$3 per year domestic; \$4 per year foreign. Bulk rate for 100 or more copies to the same address: \$2.50 each. Single copies 50¢. The Editor welcomes original articles bearing on national defense, with emphasis on application to or implications for the National Guard. Manuscripts and artwork must be accompanied by return postage; no responsibility is assumed for safe handling. Opinions expressed by authors do not necessarily represent official NGAUS positions or policy. Likewise, publication of advertising cannot be deemed an endorsement thereof by this Association or its mem-

NATIONAL

(Formerly THE NATIONAL GUARDSMAN Magazine) NOVEMBER 1978

VOLUME XXXII, NUMBER 10

Features

WHAT'S IN A NAME?	4
After 31 years of service to the Guard, the magazine takes an old name as its new name!	
THE FIRST 100 YEARS: A CENTURY OF SERVICE Colonels Allan G. Crist and W. D. McGlasson collaborate on an epic account of a Century of NGAUS.	6
NEW JERSEY GOES TO WEST POINT It started out to be routine Annual Training—until this TC unit became tutors to USMA cadets.	10
AT LAST — SURVIVOR BENEFITS! The 95th Congress will be remembered by the Guard for having corrected an inequity of long standing.	12
MINIWAREX California Guard joins Naval Reserve in a joint training exercise in the San Francisco Bay area.	16
THE HERITAGE GALLERY A text and pictorial feature displays the "jewel box" museum where the Guard puts its history up front.	17
WILLIAM TELL 1978: THE "T" IS FOR TEXAS! Lone Star airmen of the 147th TFG proved to be "best of the best" among Voodoos in worldwide meet.	20
THE NATIONAL GUARD: WHO WE ARE AND WHERE WE COME FROM	25
A commentary by Major General Richard A. Miller, Immediate Past President of NGAUS.	
MARKSMANSHIP IN THE GUARD: AN UPDATE 1978 shooting season ends on a high note in Wilson Matches and Guard "presence" in the NRA Nationals.	26

Posting the Guard

President's Message View From the Hill People in the News **Editorially Speaking**

Inside Front Cover 29 34 48



COVER: An impression of the "stream of names" of leaders of the first 100 years of NGAUS is depicted in this design by Bob Crozier of Potomac, MD.

PUBLICATION STAFF

COLONEL BRUCE JACOBS EDITOR AND PUBLISHER

CAPTAIN STANLEY J. SKINNER ASSOCIATE EDITOR

> JOHN E. BIBB ADVERTISING

DON DESJARDINS CIRCULATION

NOVEMBER 1978